

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE February 23, 1972

Olympia Chapter Y of the PEO Sisterhood, a philanthropic educational organzation recently presented \$75 in memorial gifts to The Evergreen State College for purchase of new library books.

The money, representing three \$25 memorials for past PEO members, is designated for purchase of books representing the interests of those being memorialized. In this case, books about history, politics and nature will be purchased and the names of those memorialized will be placed on special bookplates inside the front covers.

Chapter Y previously had presented \$38 to the college library for purchase of art books memorialized past PEO members.

Mrs. Sylvia Gilbert and Mrs. Dordena Rogel of Olympia, both members of the Chapter Y Memorials Committee, presented the latest gift to Evergreen's Dean of Library Services Jim Holly and to Pat Matheny-White, head of college library technical services.

The PEO Sisterhood sponsors a number of international educational projects, including a loan fund available to college students.

> Dick Nichols Director Information Services

